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Friday 10th November 2017      Autumn Term 2 

Issue 1 

 

Dear Parents & Carers 

Last week, we launched our "What makes a hero?", whole school topic with an 

inspirational visit from local illustrator and author, Liz Million.  The children from both 

schools were truly engaged throughout the workshops by Liz's whacky sense of 

humour, energy and amazing drawing skills.  Class 1 and 2 designed their own 

superheroes, just like Liz's 'Coconut Kid' and Class 3 looked at heroes from the past, 

including Florence Nightingale and soldiers from WW1. Liz has encouraged the 

children  to improve both their drawing and writing skills and  inspired them to learn 

more about heroes. Ethan even got to dress up as a superhero on his birthday!  You 

can follow Liz Million on her Facebook page where she shared that she had a 

"fantastic day...kids worked really hard and behaved beautifully – hope they had a 

doodle at the weekend." 
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This was another extremely successful collaboration day, where our children were 

learning and playing together, having loads of fun and forming lasting friendships. We 

truly are 'Together, Stronger'.  

 
 

 

 

 

We have been working with Nickie Young, Service Pupils' Champion and the Royal 

British Legion, and as well as raising funds to support the RBL through selling poppies, 

the RBL have provided Poppy Crosses for our children to write messages, prayers and 

memories of heroes on, and these crosses will be planted in the Friary Gardens in 

Richmond as part of the display there.  Please do look out for these when you are out 

and about in Richmond.  

Please note: could all Poppy Merchandise, including poppies, friendship bracelets 

and slap bands be kept safely at home now that we have celebrated Armistice Day. 

The children also enjoyed learning about Remembrance at Messy Church through 

songs, stories, crafts and sharing tea. I especially loved making a Remembrance ring 

from Rosemary and the felt poppies.  Thank you to Clarissa for the amazing poppy 

cake and to the Messy Church team for all their support and service to our school. 
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We had a visit from another caped superhero, Power Down Pete, who covered 

everything from climate change to recycling and energy waste to water usage.  His 

goal is to encourage children (and of course the school staff!) that their small actions, 

from simply turning off a light, can have a global impact. But it wasn’t just through an 

assembly where we got to grips with energy and the polluted planet. Through a 

number of workshops and classes, each child got the opportunity to learn about the 

world around them. From the story of Michael Recycle (another superhero of course), 

the youngest children learned songs, with lyrics such as ‘if the weathers fine then hang 

your washing on the line’ helping them to remember simple but effective ways to 

keep the planet safe. For the older children there was the opportunity to take part in 

a giant snakes and ladders board game too, where turning off a simple light can shoot 

you up the board, but going in a car everywhere can spend you spiralling back down.  

 

 

  

 

 

Children In Need Day takes place on Friday 17th November.  Children are invited to 

wear something  spotty or their own clothes (if they haven't got spots!), in return for a 
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donation to Children in Need.  We are also having a playground challenge at break 

time to see how long we can make a line of coins so if you have any loose change 

that you would like to send in, once the line of coins has been completed and 

measured, the coins will be added to the final amount for the charity.  

Our Christian Value this half term also supports our whole school topic and is; Service.  

It would be great if you could spend time talking to your child/ren about what service 

means to you, it could be: 

Spending time on others 

Enjoying giving help 

Responsibility in action 

Volunteering willingly 

I second, you first 

Committing to a task 

Everyone offering their talents and gifts  

 

Somebody very special to us that provides an amazing service to our school is Brenda 

Slack.  What a wonderful Community Bonfire Lunch with delicious bonfire buns and 

cakes.  Thank you to Brenda and to everyone who supported our school by coming 

along.  

 
 

 

 

Kindest regards,  

  

 
Mrs Sharon Stevenson 

Executive Headteacher 

 
 

Ravensworth 

Children celebrating achievements this week: 

Our stars of the week are:  

Class 1: Ruby & Max 

Class 2:  Ethan, Toby & Kimberley 

Class 3: Cecelia & Jenna 

The Badger has been awarded to: Badger is currently on holiday! 

The winner of the Sportsmanship Cup is: Daniel Vaughan 
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Writers of the week are: Louis Morris, Effie Scott-Errington, Florie Brown, Samuel 

Walker, William  Cooper, Alanna Scott-Errington, Ralph Hoskyns-Abrahall, Emily 

Tennant, Alfie Pinder, Grace Harrison, Evie Milns,  Cece Watson, and Robert 

Dawson.  

Our Carpenters Cup is awarded to: Poppy Penrose 

 News from Class 1 

Class 1 have really enjoyed all the fun activities we have done. The children were 

inspired by Liz Million to become illustrators and they all drew super detailed 

superheroes. The children enjoyed their morning at Barton Class 1 where they got 

creative for our topic launch 'What makes a hero?'. They made themselves into 

superheroes that are flying around our display wall and they made hero masks. 

Class 1 amazed me this Thursday with how engaged they were when they met 

'Power Down Pete' a superhero who told the children about recycling, reducing 

waste and reusing. They enjoyed singing songs and playing pin the finger on the 

light switch and they are reminding me to turn off the light!! 

News from Class 2  

Class 2 have had a great start to this half term.  They thoroughly enjoyed working 

with Liz Million and invented their new super hero – Coconut Kid!  This week we 

have been looking at the key features of story writing so we can put Coconut Kid 

into a story – watch this space for some amazing authors. 

We have been multiplying and dividing in Maths and children are trying really 

hard with their times tables.  Please keep supporting them at home with this.   

On Thursday we actually met a super hero!  Power down Pete came to help 

teach us how we can save the world.  The children are starting this mission by 

taking care of their pet worm in a wormery as well as remembering to switch lights 

off and turn taps off. 

 

News from Class 3 

Class 3 have made an excellent recovery from Longrigg over half term and have 

come back after the break raring to go. In English we have been finishing off Our 

Beautiful Bodies topic by writing an explanation of the damaging effects of 

alcohol and drugs; apologies if the children are getting on your back about that! 

Maths has seen us working in depth on multiplication and division, including 

looking at the rules of order when calculating. We have just started learning about 

The Maya Civilisation in the afternoons, who were based in and around Mexico.  

    
 

 

Week commencing  13th November 
2017  

Ravensworth  
EH = Executive Head in school  

Monday 13th November Music lessons with Su Evans 

Tuesday  14th November PE all classes with Nathan (am). No Music 

lessons today only. 
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Tag Rugby after school club 3.15-4.15pm for 

KS2 pupils 

Wednesday 15th November EH  

Rev Kirby for collective worship 

Gymnastics after school club 3.15 - 4.15pm 

for KS2 pupils 

Thursday 16th November EH 

Science after school club for KS1 pupils 3.15 - 

4.15pm 

Friday 17th November Children in Need Day fundraising event – see 

below for details. 

Great North Air Ambulance bag collection 

drop you bags 8.30am Ravensworth village 

hall 

IT after school club for KS2 pupils 3.15 - 

4.15pm 

Week commencing 20th November 
2017  

Ravensworth 

EH = Executive Head in School  

Monday 20th November EH 

Tuesday  21st November PE all classes with Nathan (am) 

Tag Rugby after school club for KS2 pupils 

3.15 - 4.15pm 

Wednesday 22nd November EH 

Gymnastics after school club for KS2 pupils 

3.15 - 4.15pm 

Thursday 23rd November Science after school club for KS1 pupils 3.15 - 

4.15pm 

Friday 24th November EH 
Stay & play KS1 – letters to follow 

IT after school club for KS2 pupils 3.15 - 

4.15pm 

 
  
 

Future Dates 
More details will 

usually follow but 

information for your 

diary 

Ravensworth 

Fri 1st Dec Christmas tree decorating by School Friends 

School Friends Christmas disco in school hall time to be confirmed 

Mon 11th Dec Flu immunisations Reception to Year 4 for all who have signed up on 

line. Please contact your doctor's surgery for details. 

Tues 12th Dec Whole school visit to The Georgian Theatre panto 'The Wizard of Oz' 

with Barton School 10.00am performance. Letters to follow. 

Wed 13th Dec Possible date for Messy Church – to be confirmed 

Thurs 14th Dec KS1 Nativity Reception to Year 2 pupils. In school hall 2pm and again 

at 6pm. All welcome 

Fri 15th Dec *Wear your christmas jumper for a donation to Save The Children* 

Wed 20th Dec Christmas lunch day – letters to follow 
Thurs 21st Dec Christmas Party Day 
Fri 22nd Dec School closes for Christmas holidays 1.30pm 
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Tues 9th Jan School re-opens for Spring term 8.30am (teacher training day is 

Monday 8th Jan) 

 

School photographs:- everyone was issued with a text message advising that the deadline 

for orders was today.  If there are any late orders please send them in no later than Monday 

as a courier is calling to collect them. Any orders after Monday need to be sent directly to 

Tempest photography and will incur postage charges. 

Flu vaccinations - final reminder 

A reminder that the health Authority no longer routinely issue letters inviting parents to request 

flu vaccinations for their children. The system has now changed and any child from Reception 

to Year 4 is entitled to have the vaccination, however, parents must complete their request on 

line at https://www.hdft.nhs.uk/services/childhood-flu-programme// If you would like your 

child immunised and have not already registered, please do so as a matter of urgency. Thank 

you 

School uniforms: our final uniform order of the year will be sent to the suppliers on Wed 15th 

November.  Forms are available for download from our website by following the tab marked 

'school office' or alternatively by contacting us for a paper copy.  Payment must be sent with 

your orders please.  Unfortunately, the suppliers charge postage for any late orders. 

Communication: Although parents are encouraged to e-mail queries directly to teachers, 

may we request that if your enquiry is urgent that a phone call to school is made, as staff 

may not be able to respond to emails that are received out of hours, especially late into the 

evening or early morning.  However,  answerphone messages are always listened to and 

responded to very quickly.  Please could we ask for your consideration when sending e-mails. 

Thanks everyone. 

Richmond Christmas Market Event:  the annual Christmas Market Event takes place in 

Richmond market square on Sunday 3rd December 10.00am - 4pm where there will be live 

entertainment, Christmas stalls, traditional boat swings, displays and santa's grotto. Come 

along and enjoy the day. There will also be dance displays by pupils of  Mrs Richmond's 

Rhythm and Shoes Dance Academy in the morning commencing 11.00am. (She has some 

very excited children who will be sporting their tinsel and Santa hats)! 

Santa is now preparing himself for Christmas,, have your children written their letter to him? 

Letters can be sent to Santa/Father Christmas, Santa's grotto, Reindeerland XM4 5HQ.  The 

deadline is Friday 8th December.  

Christmas Cards: on Monday there will be much excitement in school when all pupils will be 

designing Christmas cards.  These will be then be sent home attached to an order form.  

Parents will be able to order packs of cards & gift tags with their child's design, we will receive 

commission on all orders for our school funds.  A text message will be sent out with a deadline 

for your orders. 

Academy conversion: the 1st December is drawing ever closer and as preparations are now 

well under way  may we remind all parents to keep their Parentpay accounts in credit.  This 

will greatly help us with the changeover.  Changes to the financial systems will mean that we 

will become a cashless school and the Parentpay system will be amended to reflect this. In 

the near future you will notice extra items available on Parentpay such as parents lunches for 

https://www.hdft.nhs.uk/services/childhood-flu-programme/
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events, uniforms, trips etc.  We will keep everyone fully informed of developments when they 

occur. 

Milk charges: we have been informed by our milk supplier that there will be an increase in 

the cost of children's bottles of milk and so with effect from 23rd  November the price of milk 

will increase by 2p per day.  Acorn Dairy were keen to point out that this is the first increase 

since July 2014.  This increase will affect the Parentpay charge, however, as it will only result in 

an extra 40p until Christmas, we will adjust the charges with effect from Tuesday 9th January 

to 22p per day - £1.10 per week. 

Dance & Acro lessons: Mrs Richmond currently has a few places available in some of her 

evening lessons at The Rhythm and Shoes Dance Academy.  These are in Acro, Ballet, Tap & 

Modern at Richmond and Hipswell. Please contact her for further details or message via The 

Rhythm and Shoes Dance Academy facebook page for more information.  Adult classes are 

also available in Ballet, and Tap, come along and join us it's all for fun! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 


